
DOUGLAS COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-1 
 
 

LEGAL NOTICE 

OF 

PROPOSED SCHOOL BUDGET 
 
 

Notice is hereby given that, at a properly noticed public meeting on May 6, 2025, a 
proposed budget has been submitted to the Board of Education of Douglas County School District 
RE-1, Douglas and Elbert Counties, Colorado, for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2025, and has 
been filed in the principal administrative offices of the School District, 620 Wilcox Street, Castle 
Rock, Colorado, 80104, and online at the Douglas County School District website at 
www.dcsdk12.org, where it is available for public inspection. 

Formal adoption of the proposed budget will be considered at the regular meeting of the 
Board of Education, at the Wilcox Administration Building, Castle Rock, Colorado on Tuesday, 
June 10, 2025, beginning at 5:00 p.m. 

Any person paying school taxes in said district may either at such June 10, 2025 meeting, 
or at any time prior to the final adoption of the budget, file or register his/her objections thereto. 
 
 
Douglas County School District RE-1 

Dated: May 27, 2025 

 
Ronnae Brockman 
Board of Education Assistant Secretary 
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